


Current fiscal arrangements undermine municipalities’ ability to invest in infrastructure
• Municipalities own and operate more public infrastructure than the provincial and federal

governments – valued at nearly half a trillion dolars.
• The ambitious goal of 1.5 million new homes by 2031 depends on building essential municipal

infrastructure and the public investment to support it.
• Bill 23 resulted in municipalities’ having $1 billion less to fund growth.
• Maintaining current assets in the face of climate change also brings growing costs. In 2021, the

Financial Accountability Office estimated that the cost to bring existing municipal assets to a
state of good repair was approximately $52 billion.

Property taxpayers, including small business owners and seniors on fixed incomes, can’t afford to pay 
for provincial costs

• Increasingly, municipalities are being asked to take on complex health and social challenges –
like homelessness, supporting asylum seekers and addressing the mental health and addictions
crises.

• Ontario’s property taxes are already the second highest in the country.
• The property tax base was never meant to support income re-distribution.

Partners in prosperity: the province can invest more in Ontario’s prosperity
Despite strong fiscal fundamentals, Ontario has 
underinvested for decades

• Ontario’s spending per capita is the lowest in
Canada at $11,974

• Real per capita spending in children’s and social
services, education and post-secondary schools
have all declined by over 10% since 2018

• Provincial deficit, debt-to-GDP ratios and the
percent of revenues going
towards interest payments
are all at 10-year lows.

• The Province is a key beneficiary of
housing market.

» Provincial government’s share of the
purchase price of a new home has
climbed steeply over the past 10
years – increasing by 55% compared
to local governments’ 13%.

» The housing market delivers the
Ontario Government $4.4 billion a
year in Land Transfer Tax, in addition
to HST collected on new houses.

A social and economic prosperity review
Ontarians expect their elected officials to work together effectively and respect their tax dolars. 
We believe the time is right for a province-wide conversation where municipalities and the province 
come together to promote the stability and sustainability of municipal finances province-wide.

AMO is calling on the provincial government to commit to this review as part of the upcoming budget, 
with a view to developing a consensus report with recommendations by 2025.  

Working together, we can build a better Ontario.
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